TOWN OF WEST SENECA



TO: Fellow Town Board Members

FROM: Sheila M. Meegan, Town Supervisor

DATE: December 16, 2019

RE: RETIREMENT OF MATTHEW ENGLISH

Dear Honorable Town Board Members:

Kindly accept the retirement of Matthew English from his positions of Superintendent of Highways and Dog Control Officer in accordance with the provisions of the Blue Collar contract effective December 31, 2019 and authorize the Supervisor complete and sign the necessary forms for Erie County Personnel.



Town Hall 1250 Union Road • West Seneca, New York 14224 • (716) 558-3253 • Fax (716) 675-7205 www.westseneca.net Email: smeegan@twsny.org

c 27

TOWN OF WEST SENECA



TOWN SUPERVISOR SHEILA M. MEEGAN TOWN COUNCIL EUGENE P. HART WILLIAM P. HANLEY, JR.

12/10/19

Dear Honorable Town Board.

Please accept my retirement as of December 31st 2019 from the Town of West Seneca.

It has been an honor to work for the Town of West Seneca for the past 36 years. I would especially like to thank all the PRESENT AND RETIRED members of the Towns Highway Dept., Buildings & Grounds Dept, Animal Control Dept., Sewers Dept., and Electrical Dept for the past 10 years when I served as Highway Supt.

I would also like to thank the present Town Board (Sheila Meegan, Bill Hanley and Gene Hart) for all their support and all the town board members that I served under. I also need to thank the department heads I worked with, especially Chief Dan Denz, Lauren Masset, Jackie Felser, Ron Pfiel, Tina Hawthorne, along with the members of the white collar union and Police Department for always being there when needed.

In closing I have to give special thanks to Dina Weixlmann, Julie McCormick and Anne Rappold for all their hard work and putting up with me the last 10 years.

The friends I have made, and the people I have met, have made for A GREAT 36 YEARS!!!!! GOD BLESS !!!

Sincerely

Matthew D. Engl







